OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF NATIONAL INTELLIGENCE WASHINGTON, DC 20511

APR 2 3 2015

Steven Aftergood Federation of American Scientists 1725 DeSales St. NW, Suite 600 Washington, DC 20036

Dear Mr. Aftergood:

It was a pleasure having you as our keynote speaker at our 4th semiannual IC FOIA Officer's Information Day. Your remarks were informative and thought provoking, which are key essentials to a successful information session. It was enlightening to hear you emphasize the importance of negotiating with requesters up front to avoid those unintended adversarial relationships often created within the judicial system. As you mentioned, it is important to breach these cultural barriers so that government agencies can continue to fulfill the intent of the FOIA. It was because of participation such as yours that made this event a great success. Thank you!

Sincerely,

Jennifer Hudson

Director, Information Management Division